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The Fund’s quarterly Newsletter, is designed to ensure that our clients are kept up to date with news about what is happening within the Fund. Within, find details of opportunities for clients, changes to schemes, good news stories and other information that we feel may be relevant, or of interest, to you. 
We at the Fund are keen to reach out to you, our clients on a more regular basis. Most of you will have talked to Helen our Administrator over the phone, or know our Assessment Officers, Cara and Joanne, who endeavor to visit all our clients at least once in a year. Very often client contact with a Fund representative is increased through e.g. contact with Michelle our Occupational Therapist, however we want to build on our relationship with you, our client community.This newsletter is intended to provide you with a regular update on Fund activity and keep you informed, as moving forward, our clients are, and always have been, the Fund’s priority. 
In this first edition we hope the newsletter will help you “put a face to the name” of our staff and Directors and keep you in the loop with the goings on in our Maryfield Office!
Fund Times will be delivered to you at your home, and we also intend to circulate copies to the wider police family through our partner agencies, as we continually try to reach out to new clients, who the Fund may be able to support. 
If you know of anyone who is not a client of the Fund, but who may be eligible, please pass your copy on to them and encourage them to ring the Assessment Team on 02890 393556, where an experienced member of our Team will be delighted to have a chat with them. 

Welcome from the Chairman…
I will begin my few words by putting on record that I am delighted to be back in the “justice family” again, having served on both the Policing Board and Probation Boards of Northern Ireland over the past years. My day job is that of Chief Commissioner for the Equality Commission Northern Ireland, a public appointment in which I have been working 4 days a week since I was appointed by the Secretary of State almost 5 years ago.
I have taken up the chair at a time of considerable change for the Fund as it has moved from its original standing as a Company Limited by Guarantee with charitable status, to the more formal position of being designated an Arms’ Length body of the Department of Justice of Northern Ireland. With this new position comes a considerable amount of accountability to government for both the use of public funds as well as the delivery of services. The Fund has had an incredible history emerging from the Patton Review of Policing until the establishment of the new Arm’s Length Body. New board members were recruited through a publicly advertised process and we now have a revised staff team with a new CEO in Ronnie, someone I have known over the years in previous roles. I hope that the new status will serve to enhance this rich history of service delivery.
The work continues as before but with some minor changes having been made in a few areas, which we will relate to you all in the coming months.  The Newsletter is one of those changes and we hope it will become a regular item which you look forward to both receiving and sharing with friends and family.
I have come to know my staff colleagues and am in awe of their commitment and work ethic on your behalf, as all are here to make a real difference in your life. I know that finance doesn’t offer all the answers but it can assist when times get tough and money gets more difficult to find for increasing personal needs. It is not only the money, however, for which I hear people expressing their thanks and appreciation. It is for the staff who provide that listening ear and support necessary when it can seem that no one else outside your family have time. Long may that continue to be something we both value in these times of increasing austerity.
In this first newsletter you will meet some people, read something about a wide range of organisations and maybe learn something new which will help you in your own situation.
So, I commend this newsletter and look forward to receiving your feedback and ideas for future issues.
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MEET THE BOARD!
Clients of the Fund will perhaps be aware that at the end of the 2015/16 year, there was a change in the founding legislation of the Fund, when it transitioned from being a Company Ltd by Guarantee to an Arm’s Length Body (ALB) of the Department of Justice. 
This transition brought with it a new Board of Directors, with a wide and varied skills set, who will help to guide and shape our client services and delivery of programmers over the coming months at a strategic level. 
It is appropriate that in the first edition of Fund Times, we introduced them to you. Read on for more information about their positions, previous experience and an insight into what motivated them to apply for appointment to the Board of Directors of the Northern Ireland Police Fund.
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	Dr. Michael Wardlow, Chairperson

Dr Michael Wardlow is the Chief Commissioner for the Equality Commission for Northern Ireland, a public appointment he has held since March 2012. 

Before joining the Commission he was the Chief Executive Officer of the Northern Ireland Council for Integrated Education, a post he held from 1995.  

Prior to this, following 7 years in commerce, the majority of his work experience, both paid and in a voluntary capacity, was in the area of peace building and reconciliation, interests which have presented opportunities for him to work in almost 40 countries.

In addition to being a graduate of Queen’s University Belfast, Michael is a Fellow of the Chartered Institute of Personnel and Development and a Fellow of the Chartered Insurance Institute.  

Michael is a member of the Audit Committee of Queen’s University. He holds voluntary appointments as Senator of Queen’s University and as a member of St Malachi’s oversight group.

He is married with two children and lives in Belfast.
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	Mr Brian McCargo QPM, OBE

Retired RUC/PSNI officer. Served for 32 years in a variety of posts throughout Northern Ireland before retiring in 2002. Since retiring he has been involved as a Board member with a number of organisations involving sport and education. A founder member of Special Olympics Ulster he has also been involved in many other capacities as a player, administrator and volunteer in a variety of other sports. He has a BA (Hons) and M.Phil from the University of Ulster. Married with two daughters and lives in the Belfast area.
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	Mrs Deirdre Kenny
A retired Civil Servant, Deirdre joined the Board of the Fund in late 2014 and was formally appointed to the Board by the Minister for Justice in April 2016.
She worked for 38 years in the NI Civil Service in a number of departments in areas ranging from tourism, industrial development, employment and training, public health, equality, human resources, emergency planning and road safety.  She retired in 2011.

She has been a Board member of Libraries NI since 2014 and is currently Chair of its Audit and Risk Committee.  She is Business Secretary of the Lisburn Committee of Save the Children and a former Board member of Lisburn Credit Union where she now volunteers regularly.
Married with two daughters she lives in Lisburn.
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	DCS George Clarke PSNI
George has served in a number of uniformed and detective posts throughout the Organisation having joined the RUC in 1994; previous posts include Head of the PSNI Professional Standards Department and Deputy Head of the PSNI Serious Crime Branch. He occupied the role of District Commander for North and West District for two years prior to his appointment as Head of Public Protection in April 2014. He is Vice-President of the Superintendent’s Association of Northern Ireland.
Outside of work, George is a keen sports fan and an avid reader of history. He is married with two sons.
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	Ms Kelly Robinson

Ms Kelly Robinson holds the honorary title of Visiting Research Associate, Centre for Evidence and Social Innovation, Queen’s University Belfast. Ms Robinson is also the Regeneration and Neighbour Renewal Officer for Greater Shankill Partnership.  Prior to joining the Partnership, Ms Robinson worked in the field of Conflict Transformation.
Ms Robinson is a Core Member of the Greater Shankill Children and Young People Zone, and one of its founding members. The Zone was designated at Stormont, 4th September 2014, where it was backed by 7 government Ministers and their departments. The Children and Young People Zone is the only one of its kind in Northern Ireland; essentially it being a social change model that will improve the life chances of a disadvantaged and marginalized community.   
Ms Robinson is a member of the Advisory Committee of the Centre for Evidence and Social Innovation, Queen’s University Belfast. Ms Robinson was recently appointed as a Board Member to the Northern Ireland Police Fund.  She is also a qualified mediator and is a voluntary Board Director of the Belfast Hills Partnership.
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	Mr Daniel Anderson
Daniel has an extensive pan-Atlantic background in media finance and structured financial instruments. As Managing Director of an Atlanta-headquartered investment consulting practice Daniel advised institutional clients on the valuation, acquisition, management and disposition of financial derivatives. He also oversaw internal operations including the development of a proprietary investment software platform and the opening of ancillary offices in Indianapolis, Los Angeles and Dublin. Daniel opened the company’s Los Angeles office to develop his interest in media and entertainment finance; an opportunity that led to his current role as Head of Strategy for a London-based alternative asset investment company. A graduate of the University of Cambridge he went on to gain his postgraduate degree as a Senior Thouron Fellow at one of the Ivy League’s most practical management programs (University of Pennsylvania).
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	Mark Lindsay, Chairman, Police Federation for Northern Ireland. February 2015 - Present
Mark Lindsay joined the Royal Ulster Constabulary in 1987 and served in Aughnacloy,  Ballygawley and Cookstown stations in County Tyrone. In 1996 he transferred to No.5 MSU in Newtownabbey. He was promoted to Sergeant in 1999 and was transferred to Ballymena. He subsequently specialised in missing person and police search and co ordinated the security requirements of  major events in Northern Ireland.

First elected to his Regional Board as a Sergeants representative in 2003, he became Chairman of the Regional Board in 2007. Mark has served on Central Committee since 2006 and became Vice Chairman of the Police Federation for Northern Ireland in 2009. He was elected Chairman of the Police Federation for Northern Ireland in February 2015.
Mark holds many professional qualifications as well as being a graduate of The University of Dundee.

His current roles include the following:
         Chair of Finance, Pay and Pensions Sub Committee.
         Member of the Board of Trustees for the Police Treatment Centres (On behalf of the RUC GC - PSNI Benevolent Fund)
         Chair of the Board of Trustees of the RUC GC - PSNI Benevolent Fund
         Trustee/Director of the Police Dependants' Trust
· Trustee/Director of the Police Rehabilitation & Retraining Trust
· Trustee / Director of the Northern Ireland Police Fund
         Trustee of National Police Memorial Day 






MEET THE TEAM!
Always here to help - drop in, or give us a call to arrange a home visit – here is the Assessment Team!
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	Ronnie Pedlow, Chief Executive, NIPF


I took over the post of CEO in the Police Fund at the end of March 2016 on secondment from the Department of Justice. I have spent some 38 years in the Northern Ireland Civil Service having joined from university where I studied biochemistry. My first contact with the police family came in the mid-1970s when I worked in the Forensic Science service as a summer job.
I started my career in the Department of Agriculture where I was involved in various roles including livestock improvement, animal health, fisheries and drainage. After this I moved to the NIO where I served as a private secretary to Lord Lyell, one of the NIO ministers. 
My next move saw me joining IDB where I spent 14 years in several roles in both the inward investment and home industry groups. 
And now for something completely different……following the creation of Invest NI I moved from there to take up a post in the Parades Commission where I spent eight years, seven as Secretary (Chief Executive). In 2011, I took partial retirement and moved to the Compensation Service in the Department of Justice as Head of Operations before coming to the Fund.
I am married with three adult children and one grandson. Outside of work and family I am involved in Street Pastors and Prison Fellowship NI as well as being a life-long follower of Ulster rugby. One thing you didn’t know about me? I cut turf as a hobby, maintaining an old tradition in the part of Co Antrim where I live. It’s hard to beat a good day on the moss!
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	Lorraine Thompson, Office Manager

I have worked for the Northern Ireland Civil Service for over 30 years in a variety of posts. I took up my secondment to the Fund in February 2016 and hope that I can now say that I’m part of the team. The work is interesting and I’ve met some lovely people. I am married and have two grown up sons. I come from a large extended family so don’t have a lot of spare time but when I do I like to socialise with friends and fit in the odd wee city break when I can.
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	Fiona McGregor, Head of Assessment

Fiona has been with the Fund for so long she has “become a piece of the furniture”. Focused on the Assessment side of our frontline services and development of schemes, she most enjoys “Working as part of such a caring team and seeing the difference we can make to an individual’s life…” When not at work, Fiona is a busy mum and enjoys travel and running. 
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	Cara Peoples, Assessment Officer

Cara has been working at the Fund for 9yrs as an Assessment Officer. In particular she really enjoys travelling to meet the clients at their home.  Cara loves nothing more than to go on holidays, shopping, walking and cooking.  
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	Joanne McComb, Assessment Officer

Joanne has been with the Fund for 7 years and has enjoyed getting to know the clients and visiting with them on a regular basis. Joanne enjoys working with ‘the Girls’ (and Ronnie) as part of the Assessment team. Outside of work she enjoys baking with her daughter and going for ‘short’ runs. She loves music, Christmas and is never happier than when she is holding a coffee in one hand and chocolate in the other.           



	OT’s
	Fund Occupational Therapists
We are fortunate to have our long time Fund Occupational Therapist to support us in the delivery of our Disability Adaptations Scheme. 

We are delighted to announce the recruitment of 5 more experienced OT’s who will enable us to provide prompt and efficient services to those most in need, and expand our service delivery. 
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SCHEME NEWS

New Literature
We are sure that many of you have noticed that our literature was getting a little “tired” to say the least! 
At the outset of the new financial year, and to mark a period of new beginnings for the Fund, with new Schemes such as our Individual Support Scheme, we have designed and produced new glossy literature. 
We intend that our schemes will continuously evolve to meet client need and demand, so watch this space for future developments.
Drop in and pick up some leaflets, or phone us on 02980 393556, and we will be delighted send you details via the post or email.
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POLICE FAMILY 
ORGANISATION NEWS
In addition to implementing funding schemes to meet the need of individuals, the Fund also provides funding for Organisations as part of its annual budget. This section of the Fund Times is dedicated to giving space to the police family Organisations with whom we work, to share their news, highlight the work and experiences of their individual groups and advertise their services. Some of the organisations featured in these pages are well established groups who have been operational for many years, some are more recently formed and are in the earlier stages of their development. All Organisations / groups featured host activities and / or services which may appeal to our readers. 
Members of the groups featured in the following pages have completed both active and creative projects, set themselves new challenges, and recorded their achievements. Some of them bid and were successful in receiving NIPF funding to meet their goals and channel their group from strength to strength, in innovative ways which appeal to and meet the needs of, their entire membership. 
The Fund is very proud of its involvement with the Organisations featured in this section, as it is through the individual Organisations that we can filter funding, confident that we are reaching out to as many of our client base as possible, enabling our clients to experience the positivity of group led and shared experiences, on many levels.   
We are also proud of our relationship with other police family Organisations, such as our “neighbours”, the NI Retired Police Officers Association and the Police Rehabilitation and Retraining Trust (PRRT). Our staff continually try to signpost our clients to relevant organisations / services, to enhance the level of contact and support available to our clients, from within the police family. 
We will endeavour to advertise the services of as many Police Organisations as we can from this point onwards. If your group has not featured in this Edition, watch this space for future articles, as we hope to capture the activities of as many of the Organisations as possible, in our future editions.  
If you are a member of a particular group and would like to submit a good news story, please do so by email to admin@nipolicefund.org with “Fund Times Article” in the subject line – photographs to accompany an article are always welcome (just don’t forget to ask the permission of those who appear in the photographs!). 
We hope you find the content in the following pages informative. All views, articles and opinions expressed are those of our contributing Organistions, and do not necessarily represent the views of the Fund. We are very grateful to the Committees and Boards of the Organisations that have submitted articles for your interest. Grab a coffee and enjoy!
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Forgotten Families Association
The Northern Ireland Police Fund were delighted to approve a grant to the Forgotten Families Association.Their application involved the team creation of a commemorative quilt in memory of their lost loved ones, and all those who had given their lives or been injured as a result of policing during the Troubles.

The Board of Directors were immediately struck by the innovative plans presented by the Association. On a practical level, the project combined the harnessing of talent, the learning and development of new skills and the combination of traditional and modern quilting techniques, with a tangible outcome at the end of the process. However, for the participants, the project also promoted communion and friendship with one another in a safe and understanding environment, and a social and emotional shared experience for all the women involved.

And what an outcome! We are sure our readers will wholeheartedly agree the finished quilt is a beautiful and lasting piece of art. The ladies involved should be very proud of themselves!
This quilt is in remembrance of those RUCGC Officers who were murdered, injured or served during the period known as “The Troubles”. It also acknowledges their families and the continued suffering felt by all since the beginning of “The Troubles” to the present day.

Some of the pre-1982 RUCGC widows from the Forgotten Families Group made the quilt. The Forgotten Families was formed to address equality issues in pensions for the pre-1982 widows. 

The quilt was made possible through funding from the Northern Ireland Police Fund, and the Forgotten Families would like to acknowledge this support.
Forgotten Families Association
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                    The finished quilt

Working as a Team…
Paula Ellis led the team of ladies, lending her expertise in quilting gained from years of experience and employing techniques, both traditional and modern, from home and abroad.
All the ladies were involved in the conception of the quilt and their vision was that the finished quilt would not date, and that its design would withstand the test of time. 
It was most important to the ladies that the quilt would retain its relevance and that it would not only represent remembrance of all those who served and lost their lives, but that it would also signify a brighter future for the ladies and the Association as a whole. 
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Paula trained the quilters in “top piecing”, the technique used to create the brickwork pattern on which the design is based.

Taking inspiration from a stained glass window, the ladies chose a selection of shot silk colour blends, which lent themselves to creating the impression of light shining on a stained glass window. The shot silk reflects the light beautifully and adds texture and fluidity to the piece. [image: cid:079D4A2B-3B54-4A6D-B591-9D2273C06888]

The ladies used ink colouring pens to design the colours in the vibrant stained glass window.
Every widow who participated worked on each section and stage of the quilt.
“I would personally like to thank the Police Fund for all the financial support received for the making of the quilt; it was a very enjoyable experience and I have learned so much. Also, for myself I found meeting with all the other widows even more rewarding. This was valuable time spent together. Priceless. Very, very important to us all.” 
Muriel Forsythe
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It was a wonderful shared experience watching their creation take shape, and the ladies carefully recorded each stage of the process from the design of the template to colouring by hand, to paper-piecing and fabric selection and the stitching of the quit itself. 

The ladies met at each other’s homes, and after long periods of hard work and concentration, they enjoyed each other’s company over lunch, which added to the bonding and friendship within the group. 
Congratulations to them all on their wonderful achievement. 
[image: cid:406619BF-2298-405E-B737-91F24FEF163C@home]
Lunch where all the local wasps thought they were invited!

If you would like to see the finished quilt in person, you may well have the opportunity to do so in the near future. The quilt has been presented to the RUCGC Foundation, and will be considered, along with other items, for display in the propsed museum. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Forgotten Families are planning to discuss with the RUCGC Foundation, the possibility of having the quilt displayed at other police venues, and we will keep readers updated on this. 
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The Chairman, Sam Malcolmson BEM, and Board of WPFA welcome this opportunity to share news of our membership and work.
In the last year we were encouraged to be offered an office at Newforge with which came enormous support and encouragement from Alister Magowan and all of his staff.   This has been a big help.  Earlier in the year we were awarded Charitable Status so we look forward to seeing the benefits of this status.
We are saddened to report the passing of former Chairman Kevin Sheehy and offer sincere condolences to Anne and all the family.
At this point we would like to encourage any who meet our criteria for membership to email or phone for an application form.  
The telephone number for the office is 02890681027. The office is open on Tuesday and Thursday mornings 10.30am-12.30pm, but if you can call outside these times, leave your name and number and we return your call as a matter of priority.
Our email address is info@wpfa-online.org.uk. Please include your name, address and telephone number and we will reply as quickly as possible. 
Our primary concern is focusing on the needs of our individual members, and to that end we aim to offer camaraderie, practical welfare assistance e.g. the letter below about pensions and empathy.  There is little of this around in the victim industry built around us!!
The Constitution of the WPFA states: 
Membership of the Association shall be open to all RUC and PSNI officers (retired or serving) who have been seriously and permanently injured as a direct result of subversive action.  Membership is also open to spouses, registered Carers', children of an injured officer, their children and also parents of an injured officer meeting the criteria. Applicants must provide official medical evidence whether the injury is of a physical or psychological nature.
As well as applications for membership, WPFA would welcome applications from volunteers with SPECIFIC professional skills in finance, management, computing, fund raising etc who would effectively share the tasks involved in running the group over a few hours per week. 
We published two books about the membership which would give an insight into our membership.
You can view 'Shared Memories' online at the WPFA web page and contact the office for a copy of ''Shared Memories 2'' – both books are very worthwhile reads.
From all at WPFA, we wish you a peaceful Christmas and a happy and healthy New Year. 
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The Wounded Police & Families Association
Newforge Country Club, 18b Newforge Lane, Belfast, Co. Antrim BT9 5NVI Telephone: 028 9068 1027 • Email: info@wpfa-online.org.uk • Web: www.wpfa-online.org.uk
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[image: ]THE RUC GEORGE CROSS PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION

The Parents’ Association continues to meet every two months (except July and August) on the last Wednesday of the month in Newforge Country Club at 11.30am.
Our annual holiday to Glasgow was a great success, we stayed at a lovely hotel in the City Centre, and enjoyed glorious weather. 
We weren’t so lucky with the weather on our Autumn break to the Killyhevlin but the food and craic made up for that. Evening entertainment was provided by Assistant Secretary Jean Pollock, who kept our minds focused with general knowledge quizzes! As a former schoolteacher, Jean was mostly able to keep control of our group, with the exception of a certain disruptive person who was threatened with the naughty chair on numerous occasions, but who, for the purpose of this article, shall remain nameless! We have submitted a couple of photographs of our Annual Holiday and Winter Break – you may recognise a few familiar faces!
Our membership has depleted somewhat over the past years due to the natural process of life. Sadly this year, three of our members passed away, Mrs Annie O’Brien, Mr Roy Graham and our Treasurer for many years, Mr David Reeves MBE.
We were delighted to welcome Mrs Nuala Kerr to our September meeting. At this meeting Detectives Nicola Pollock and Sam Kincaid from the PSNI Fraud Squad gave us a very informative address about the risks of fraud. Although getting on now in years, some of us regularly work with tablets and computers and it was alarming, but very informative, to learn how easy it is to be targeted by online scammers.
 At this meeting, Mrs Joan Beacom (a founder member) and Committee member David Spence, both of whom retired from the Committee due to ill health, were presented with tokens of appreciation for service to the Association.
On 7 October 2016, five members of the Association travelled to the Killhevlin Hotel for the celebration of Betty Gilliland’s 90th Birthday. The usual 90th birthday gift was presented by Chairman, Greer Marshall. 
We are now looking forward to our Christmas Lunch in the Templeton Hotel on 30th November, and the New Year ahead. Season’s greetings to you all. 
Jean Doak
Parents Association

Parents’ Association Autumn Weekend Break
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Experienced Retail Therapists at Ballybofey!





Parents’ Association Annual Holiday
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Four Lost Souls in St George’s Square Glasgow!
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DISABLED POLICE OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF NORTHERN IRELAND

Hello and on behalf of the Disabled Police Officers Association we wish you all a Very Merry Christmas and a Happy Peaceful New Year.

The Disabled Police Officers Association has had a very busy year working hard to rebuild the association back to where we believe we need to be to deliver the help and support our members deserve. 

To that aim we have had to jump through a lot of hoops to restore our good name, which was as you may be aware, damaged by unfair press reports and unnecessary legal actions taken against the organisation. It is no secret that because of this our funds were severely depleted, thus affecting our ability to run as many events as we would have liked, but that is changing and we have a number of planned events coming up in the near future.

Despite our problems members of the Board have been working hard in the background holding meetings with different bodies and MLA’S, including the First Minster. 

Earlier in the year an approach was made to us by Dr Neil Southern who was looking for volunteers to carry out research on members who had been injured during the troubles, for a book he is writing on the RUC. Can I personally thank those members who came forward and gave up their time to assist in this. 

We also worked with the Retired Police Officers Association on the ESA payments which is still ongoing and we are confident of a positive result for those members affected. Recently we have been in consultation with a lecturer from Queens University advocating a Victims Pension, based on the views of our members. There was a good response from members to our poll, with nearly all those who responded all having the same opinion, and this was passed on to QUB. At the time we were told that this pension would be in place very soon but we still await further information regarding this. 

Last year we had to amend our articles of association to open the doors to those Officers who have become disabled for any reason not just as a result of terrorist actions, which is only but right. There are unfortunately a lot of former officers who through natural illness, accidents or for other reasons, have become disabled. We also decided that the door should be open to Carers who have sadly lost their loved ones and would like to remain members of the association. After a lot of hard work the articles where amended and passed at an EGM.

This is only some of the things which have been going on behind the scenes and as you can appreciate it takes a lot of hard work and time by the Board members to tackle funding applications, charity registration and manning the office to assist members with filling out forms for their benefit entitlements. We would ask for people who are willing to help, to contact the DPOA office at Maryfield, either by phoning, 02890 393575 or email dpoani@outlook.com. Your help would be greatly appreciated.
Our very best wishes.
The Board of Directors
Some more information about DPOANI…
During the Troubles over 9000 Police Officers were injured while on duty. Over 300 RUC and PSNI were executed simply for being Police Officers. 
The Disabled Police Officers Association of Northern Ireland (DPOANI ‘the Association’) provides membership based services to police officers who have been physically or psychologically injured as a result of their duty. Membership is open to all serving and retired officers. 
The DPOANI formed in 1983 existed…… 
 “to promote the relief and benefit of the members of the Disabled Police Officers’ Association of Northern Ireland who have received serious personal injury whether physical or mental whilst in service with the Royal Ulster Constabulary, the Royal Ulster Constabulary Reserve, or the Police Service Northern Ireland by the provision of rehabilitation with the objective of preserving and protecting the health of and improving the conditions of life of such Members of the Association.
In its early days there were a relatively low number of members and all had very obvious disabilities. All, had at least one limb missing and some had lost their sight and or hearing among many other serious injuries. This in itself dissuaded some with less obvious injuries seeking to join, feeling their injuries were not worthy of attention or help.
The DPOANI gained Charitable status in 2002. It is a limited company, registered with the Charity commission in Northern Ireland. 
The next phase of membership sought to encourage those with less obvious disabilities to join and educate others of the hidden disabilities such as PTSD and other psychological conditions. It is estimated that 1 in 4 people in Northern Ireland (Government Figures) suffer from mental illness and those of us who have endured the atrocities and rigors of living and serving throughout conflict are naturally even more prone. 
The current Constitution and Articles of Association state the DPOANI exists:
· To prevent or provide relief from poverty for former police officers who are disabled, by signposting them to private and public sources of assistance, and in the provision of respite to them and their carers through the arrangement of financially assisted social engagements and trips. 

· To advance the human rights and equality of former police officers who are disabled and thereby the human rights of the disabled generally in the gathering of evidence of financial hardship caused by either the provision or withdrawal of support services, and reporting/lobbying on their behalf to appropriate bodies. 

· To provide relief to disabled former police officers and their carers in need by reasons of their disability, their age, ill-health, financial hardship or the strain of caring for same, through the provision of a mutual-support network for members to share experiences, to capture and share lessons learned in dealing with these circumstances.

· To advance the health of disabled former police officers and their carers through membership of an association dedicated to listening to them and providing them with a voice and support.
In 2014 a new Board of Directors took ownership of the running of the Association. New changes in Charity legislation and registration led the Directors and membership to further consider the ethos, constitution and aspirations of the organization.
A broader outlook and criteria for membership, combined with a more direct and meaningful support mechanism needed to be introduced. Recent changes to the Constitution and ethos of the Association include a more proactive role in monitoring/safeguarding and where necessary supporting/fighting for, the rights of disabled people in general and not just our own members.
New membership categories include: 
Primary Members would include all those who had served in the Police and who had suffered a disability, the extent of which could be corroborated by medical evidence.
Affiliate Members to include any organisation active within the area of benefit, whether voluntary or statutory, which subscribes to the Objects of the Charity 
Associate Members to include spouses/partners/carers and any well-wisher or person who, in the opinion of the Directors, has special knowledge or experience to offer to the Charity.
The DPOANI offers a ‘signposting’ service whereby our members can be directed to any form of help or assistance which is available within the Police circle, State support or elsewhere. We provide help with forms and any assistance in relation to benefits and pensions etc. In addition, to enhance our services, contact with members is reinforced by visits to those who are ill, or in need support by our Welfare Officer. 
If you have any queries about the DPOANI or would like more details on membership or the work of the Association, please not do hesitate to contact either Lindsay or Paul. Contact details are below:


D.P.O.A.N.I.
Maryfield Complex
100, Belfast Road
Holywood
Belfast, BT18 9QY
Tel 02890 393575
Mobile 07885457848
Email: dpoani@outlook.com




More from…
The Forgotten Families Association
The Forgotten Families Association made a memorable, and emotional visit to the National Arboretum to remember their loved ones and all those who had made the ultimate sacrifice, during the years of conflict in Northern Ireland.  Here two of the ladies who participated in the trip, reflect on what this shared experience, meant to them as individuals, and as part of a group.
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What thoughts were in my mind that morning as I travelled to the National Arboretum at Lichfield? - I expected it to be interesting; perhaps a conversation point with other friends back at home.
One thought did register – it appeared to be in the “middle of nowhere”, so I did not expect there to be many other visitors. I was quite surprised to see a full car park and an overflow car park also in use. As I entered the centre I was immediately struck by the beautiful poppy arrangements and the small wooden crosses with a single poppy attached – that was when I realised I wasn’t coming to visit any ordinary museum but a very special place of remembrance.
As I followed the map to the RUC George Cross Walk through the beautifully laid out gardens, all the crowds from the entrance dropped away absorbed into the 150 acres of woodland and gardens.
Then I came to the memorial made from Mourne Granite with the RUC crest on it – in a way very simple at the start of the walkway and yet holding the stories of so many officers and their families. 
The RUC is the only organisation to have been collectively awarded the George Cross in 1999 to recognise the collective and sustained bravery of the Force and its families. Standing there, an oasis of calm and reflection, thought provoking, it reminded me of the words used at the Remembrance Service: “they gave their today for our tomorrow”. At that moment they were more than often repeated words but a reality for those who had made the ultimate sacrifice during the years of conflict in NI. I recognised their bravery and that of their families but how many of the 300+ was I able to name, to my shame, probably no more than 10 came to my mind.
It was a truly humbling experience to stand with a group of widows as they shared in a simple act of remembrance and placed their cross and poppy. The tears, the heartbreak, the love, the pride was evident in each of their faces, an emotional and poignant moment for each of them. I could not even start to imagine the depth of their feelings but I know my tears flowed as I watched and remembered the sacrifices made – those who died, those who live with terrible injuries and families broken apart.
My thoughts from the first sentence were very different on leaving to arriving – yes, a place of interest but so much more than that – a beautiful, thought provoking place as you move through the Walkway. I would like a visit to be part of the school curriculum, in fact as the people of NI we should all visit as we move forward as a community growing together. And yes, it has been a talking point with friends but in a very different way than I would have originally imagined. The impact was profound and I would be very keen to visit again.[image: C:\Users\FionaMcGregor\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\YSY9R0M5\FF NL 3.jpg]

Margaret Grayson
I was invited by Forgotten Families to visit the National Memorial Arboretum in Lichfield in July 2015. The trip was well organised from our departure close to home, comfort stops along the way and fabulous accommodation. 

Charlotte Murtagh and Bertha McDougall are to be highly commended for their dedication and hard work in planning a first class trip funded by the Police fund. 

We travelled with Robin McAvoy of McAvoy Travel, Greyabbey who attended to our every need ensuring that the journey was comfortable. 

On Tuesday 28th July we visited the Arboretum. I found the experience very moving and on reflection I am grateful that I shared this experience with other widows. This was a trip that I could have never undertaken alone and I was in great company sharing my experience with others who had also suffered a great loss. 

I took great comfort from visiting the Arboretum and seeing the memorial and knowing that our husbands had not been forgotten. This thought was at the forefront of my mind when I was requested to read a prayer at the RUC GC memorial stone.
The following day we enjoyed some relaxation and uplifted our spirits with a shopping and sightseeing trip. Some ladies were even able to pick up some bargains. The trip for me was a once in a lifetime experience that I will not forget. I am grateful to all those involved in organising the trip not least the great group of ladies with whom I travelled. [image: C:\Users\FionaMcGregor\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\YSY9R0M5\FF NMA 5.jpeg]


Ann Maxwell 
[image: clip0043]
Formally launched as an unincorporated body on 28th April 2016 the Injured Police Survivors and Carers Group had been brought together originally as a lunch club consisting around 20 former colleagues, all injured Police Officers who had at one time or another been members of other Disabled Police organisations.
The aim of this new organisation is to bring together and foster understanding amongst members who have been affected by terrorism during the Troubles in Northern Ireland, and to promote mutual support amongst its members. An Annual Programme of structured events to ensure social inclusion for our members is to be established in areas of well-being, welfare information and educational events. An Art Therapy Class has already been established, meeting twice a month in Newforge Country Club, under the professional tutelage of Anne Quail.
Membership of our organisation is open to former members of the Royal Ulster Constabulary GC, Regular, Full Time Reserve or Part Time Reserve or current of former members of the PSNI who have attained a band 2 IOD or have been directly affected by terrorism. The Wife / Carer / Partner of any of the above are also eligible for membership of the group as are widows of any of the above having provided a caring role for their partners/spouses who were directly affected by Terrorism. Members of other groups can join our group but they cannot avail of the same source of funding as available to the IPSCG(NI).
We have met four times a year this past two years and have run a bi-monthly art therapy class from September 2015. Some of our Board will meet on 11th November 2016 for the annual Remembrance Service at Newforge. To celebrate our first Christmas as an organisation, we have planned a Family Fun Day at Tandragee Golf Club, Co. Armagh, at which we will enjoy a sumptuous three course Christmas lunch, followed by a full programme of entertainment for our younger guests, including a visit from Santa Clause himself.
We hope to enlarge our membership by running quality member’s day’s events, in January 2017 we will visit Parliament Buildings, sponsored by Ross Hussey MLA, who will also show our members how to use the Assembly and its MLA’s for the benefit of our organisation. 
We also have plans to develop events based on our Island Wide History, which during past events showed that we have more in common with our neighbours than we have differences with them. The first of these will be in February 2017, and a planned trip to Londonderry to visit various places of interest in line with our Shared Irish History. In March, it is anticipated that our Londonderry trip will be succeeded with a trip to Enniskillen and Sligo. 
Our membership is open to anyone who meets our criteria for membership and is willing to work together for the common good. If interested then why not drop an email to the Secretary. At present the Annual Membership Fee is set at £10 per annum. The secretary, Stephen McAlister may be contacted by Email on s.mcalister1339@btinternet.com
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OFFICE HOURS 9AM -3PM
MONDAY TO FRIDAY



OUTSIDE OFFICE HOURS LEAVE MESSAGE AND CALL WILL BE RETURNED



ASSISTANCE GIVEN IN RESPECT OF INJURY ON DUTY AWARDS AND OTHER BENEFITS 
EG: ESA, INDUSTRIAL INJURIES, PIP’S ETC



TRANSPORT SERVICE AVAILABLE FOR HOME TO PRRT FOR TREATMENT SESSIONS



NIRPOA WORK IN CONJUCTION WITH ALL MEMBERS OF THE POLICE FAMILY


[image: X:\PRRT CORPORATE BRANDED FORMS\PRRT logo (jepg)\PRRT Logo Colour(med. res.).jpg]


Are you a retired police officer?
Are you a serving police officer, considering retirement or a career change?
The Police Rehabilitation and Retraining Trust provide services to retired RUCGC and PSNI officers and to those PSNI officers who are approaching retirement.
Physiotherapy and Psychological therapies are available to retired officers throughout the province to assist with the management of physical and psychological wellbeing.
Coaching, personal development and training services are available to those serving officers who are planning retirement or a career change and also to retired officers.
If you are interested in our services and would like to check your eligibility then please contact us on 028 9042 7788 or visit our website www.prrt.org
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Scam Protection!
With thanks to past Director Margaret Hunter MBE for this informative article.

Reduce the risk of becoming a victim of a scam
Nearly every day we hear news or read press reports of people falling victim to scams.  Scams can take many forms and affect both young and old and people of all backgrounds.  Some people in Northern Ireland have lost their life savings. This article details some of the more common scams, with some advice on how to beat the fraudsters.
By telephone…
Social engineering is a factor in many frauds.  Fraudsters play on people’s willingness to trust.  They may telephone you claiming to be calling from the bank, or claiming to be a Police Officer, or from another organisation you deal with.  They will be convincing and may already know some information about you.  They may attempt to trick you into revealing your PIN or banking passcodes, or other confidential information.  To make it more convincing they may suggest you call them back on the number displayed on the back of your bank card or normal bank number.  However, it takes two to disconnect the call and if you put your phone down, the Fraudster may be able to hold the line open for a period.   If you dial straight back using the same telephone, you will get back to the Fraudster.  To make it more convincing they will play a dialling tone down the phone and have welcoming messages and background noise just like your bank or other organisation they are claiming to be.
If possible use a different phone to call back on.  If you don’t have a different phone, call a friend first and if it isn’t your friend’s voice on the other end of the phone, then you know you have returned a call to Fraudsters.  End the call immediately.
Even if you see a number on your phone that is the same number as that of your bank, this does not mean that the call is genuine.  Fraudsters can ‘spoof’ a number replacing their telephone number with whatever number they wish. 
By email…
Fraudsters also send emails in an attempt to trick you into revealing confidential information; or an email with a link or attachment included.  If you click on the link or open the attachment, you may download malware onto your computer.  This can give the Fraudster access to all of your computer information enabling them to steal your information or commit fraud on your bank account.  The email address of the sender may be spoofed to make it look like it has come from someone you know.   
By mobile phone…
A more recent scam is where the Fraudster sends text messages with links embedded.  If you click on an infected link you can download malware onto your mobile phone.  By spoofing the phone number, the Fraudster can make you believe the text has come from someone you know.
What you can do to protect yourself from Card Fraud
· Never share your Card PIN or Passwords with anyone
· Be careful when using an ATM – someone standing too close may be attempting to see your PIN Number.
· Shield the screen and keyboard while inputting your PIN and transaction amount. 
· Give others privacy until they complete an ATM transaction
· Take care when using ticket vending machines (e.g. at train stations, cinemas etc) as skimming devices may be attached to these.
· Do not accept help from strangers or become distracted. 
· Report to your local bank any damage to the ATM or obvious attachments that look out of the ordinary.
· If you see anyone or anything suspicious while carrying out your ATM transaction, cancel the transaction and leave immediately.

What you can do to protect yourself from other Frauds and Scams
· Delete emails that purport to be your bank looking for security or account information.  Do not reply as this will alert the Fraudster that they have reached a genuine e mail address.
· End phone calls that purport to be from the bank or the Police looking for security or account information. 
· Personal information is valuable to Fraudsters.  Protect your Personal information.  Dispose of documents properly.  Password secure mobile devices and protect from loss.  
· If you or someone you know is receiving lots of mail and or phone calls you or they may be on the Fraudsters ‘Suckers’ list. 
· Postal scams – don’t respond to requests for money.  Talk to someone you can trust.
· Doorstep scams – secure outer doors.  Check ID.  Ask the caller to return another day.   
· Investment scams – reject cold calls.  Get independent advice.
· Lottery/inheritance scams – do not respond to claims you have won money or are in line to inherit money.  Do not send money or provide bank details.
· Online dating – don’t send money.
· Computer/Microsoft scam – don’t allow remote access to your computer, unless you know and can trust who you are dealing with.   
· Courier scam – your bank or the Police will never send a courier to collect your card or goods that you have purchased.
· Check your bank statements regularly.
· Ensure your computer and mobile phone has up to date anti-virus software installed.
Remember!
· If it sounds too good to be true, it usually is!

· Your bank or the police will never phone you to ask for your 4 digit PIN or your online banking password, or for you to transfer money to a new account for “fraud reasons”.

Help is at Hand
In the UK there are many good sources of information and advice.  Why not check out some of the following for more information on current scams and how to protect yourself:
· Financial Fraud Action, UK
· Get Safe on Line
· Think Jessica
· Your banks Security advice

[image: ]It’s our pleasure to use the first edition of Fund Times, to publically shout out huge congratulations to Fund client, Ian Forbes, who was awarded an MBE in the Queen’s New Year Honours list 2016. Frequently congratulations and recognition is due to many of our clients over the course of the year. Perhaps one of our student clients has graduated, or a Fund client has received a special award or made a major achievement. If you have any details of clients who deserve recognition, please let us know, and we will get in touch with them to learn about their story. 
As usual our contact email address is admin@nipolicefund.org or our telephone number is 02890393556.

Congratulations!


Ian received the accolade for voluntary services to the Royal Ulster Constabulary George Cross (RUC GC) Foundation.
Ian travelled 80,000 miles the length and breadth of Ireland, often accompanied by his wife Carrie, to visit and photograph the grave of every murdered officer of the Royal Ulster Constabulary since 1922, and produced a DVD and publication in their memory. Ian compiled four albums of the grave photographs which he has donated to the RUC George Cross Foundation. Ian has dedicated his MBE to all of the murdered RUC officers, whose graves he visited. [image: C:\Users\FionaMcGregor\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\YSY9R0M5\IMG_7718.JPG]

Loved ones who lost their lives in the course of their duty, are never forgotten by our clients - Parents, Widows, Widowers, Officers, Ex-officers, children and siblings. Nor are they forgotten by the NIPF.Ian Forbes MBE and wife Carrie with the HML Mr David Lindsay in the Throne Room at Hillsborough Castle

						[image: C:\Users\Admin NIPF\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Outlook\6CBUPT21\IMG_5578.JPG]
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Winter Recognition

It’s that time of year again, and Directors and Staff are so pleased to be able to give each eligible household a Recognition Payment again this year.

Each year we try to manage our budget to ensure that we can make this gift to you, to assure you that our Clients remain at the very heart of the Fund, and that we are thinking of you all at this poignant time of the year.

We wish you all a very peaceful Christmas and healthy New Year. 

[image: ]



Call for Contributions!

If you have any good news stories, reports about group or Organisation activities, tales of success or achievement, or general information that you feel would appeal to the readers of the Fund Times, please contact us.
Submissions by email or in writing with accompanying photographs are most welcome.
If you would like to phone and discuss any potential article or submission you may have, please feel free to contact us.

The Editor
Northern Ireland Police Fund
Maryfield Complex
100 Belfast Road
Holywood
BT18 9QY

Email: admin@NI policefund.org			Telephone: 02890 393556
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